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I want to express to the Board of Supervisors my strong support for
Ventura County's adherence to the California Voter Choice Act.  

I am so impressed by our election process.  I receive in the mail a post
card letting me know when I will receive my ballot; then I receive in the
mail the Voter's Guide and the Official Voter Information Guide.  Ventura
County has ballot boxes for easy drop off and our votes are counted
quickly, efficiently and accurately. There are voter centers, but I much
prefer to vote by mail.

I have all the confidence in the world about Ventura County's voting
system and urge the Board to reject any and all requests from people who
want us to drag us back to Shasta-esque, nonsensical voting procedures. 
 

Thank you,

Miriam Mack
Ventura, CA
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